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STATEMENTS 2007
Message by Mr. Juan Somavia,

Director-General of the International Labour Office

on the occasion of
International Day of the World’s Indigenous People

(9 August 2007)

On this International Day, the International Labour Organization reaffirms its commitment to improving the living and working conditions of indigenous peoples. 

The ILO’s second Global Report on Discrimination under the Follow-up to the Declaration of Fundamental Principles and Rights at Work, published earlier this year, emphasizes that indigenous peoples continue to be subject to discriminatory exclusions and practices world-wide. They are among the poorest sections of society, with highly limited choices and opportunities in terms of employment and occupation. 

This year, the UN Permanent Forum on Indigenous Issues focused on the rights to lands, territories and resources of indigenous peoples. Lack of respect for indigenous peoples’ rights and cultures often leads to discrimination against their traditional livelihood strategies and occupations.  It may also be the cause of discrimination against indigenous individuals when they seek employment and economic opportunities outside their traditional lands.

The ILO is committed to promoting decent work for all.  Its Decent Work Agenda covers standards and fundamental principles and rights at work—including freedom from discrimination—employment, social protection and social dialogue.  This integrated Agenda is a major avenue for tackling discrimination, promoting respect for the rights of indigenous and tribal peoples and providing a route out of poverty.

Within its body of international labour standards, the ILO Convention on Indigenous and Tribal Peoples, 1989 (No. 169), provides principles for the recognition of rights of indigenous peoples to lands, territories and resources. Furthermore, the ILO Discrimination (Employment and Occupation) Convention, 1958 (No. 111) provides an additional framework for addressing issues of employment and occupation for indigenous peoples that are often directly linked to rights to land. 

As we come together to act on this important day, the ILO will remain a strong advocate for dialogue as the basis for concerted action to meet the needs of indigenous and tribal peoples.

* * *
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